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December 31, 2019 

Greetings Family and Friends!! 

 

We can’t believe that December is about to pass 
and a new year coming upon us! We hope you’ve 

all had a very Merry Christmas!! We’ve had such 

an incredible time enjoying the holidays with our 

family! As we approach a new year, we look back 

over the years; we take pause and thank the Lord 

who has blessed Home of Grace with His presence 

year in and year out, especially through your 

compassion to serve for His Kingdom! 

2019 has given us such a great amount of happiness 

to see the work of God’s love and mercy through the 

people and children in Cambodia. We are extremely 

thankful for all His faithfulness and power, especially 

for given us the opportunity to celebrate the 10th year 

anniversary of Home of Grace Orphanage with our 

dear family, friends, and thousands of people in a 

place that once was considered dark and evil, told by 

those who lived nearby. Now these people can 

happily say that it is filled with light that radiates peace and harmony. Attended every year by 

thousands of people walking through the gate, giving them a new life through hope and joy! This is 

truly a reminder of God’s faithfulness to us through mercy and grace for His glory!! 

 

In 2019, the Lord allowed us to make 3 journeys to 

Cambodia. We stayed for about 2 to 2.5 months on 

each trip. During the year, we witnessed a total of 

421 people praying for their salvation and 306 

people obediently professing their faith through 

baptism. Thousands of lives have been rescued 

from the darkness and brought to the light of Jesus 

Christ!! Many had the opportunity to fellowship 

and study the scriptures. These people are now 

living a new meaningful life in Christ every day!  
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As we see God’s hand at work blessing so many souls, we continue to be grateful for Him to direct us to 

serve. We continue to put our trust in His faithfulness and love. His Word encourages us and gives us 

strength and enables us to serve in the field. Our desires are to find ways to be a part of bringing His 

Kingdom to those who need it most.   

 

The children at Home of Grace are so precious. As we 

look back and remember their lives from the time they 

arrived to now, it is truly amazing to see such a 

difference!! There is nothing more amazing than 

watching these beautiful transformations unfold before 

us!! We had the honored to see 3 children go on to 

college and 2 to seminary school this year; with a total 

of 5 students in college and 2 at Bible College. We 

consider it such an achievement as we believe education 

is one of the greatest gifts we can give to these children, 

and we know it couldn’t have been possible without your 

passionate support to help them have a brighter future. 

 

Thank you beyond words to our partners who faithfully 

prayed and graciously supported Home of Grace, so that 

we may have the means to seek and fulfill the important 

mission that God is leading us. It never ceases to amaze us 

at the obedience of God’s call to those who share your 

resources so faithfully and those who went to serve for His 

kingdom. You helped desperate families through your 

generosity; those who were hurting and helped bring the lost to 

accept the truth in Jesus! Thank you for walking this journey with us to bless the people! 
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As we celebrate a New Year, let's remember how God can make all things new. He is a God of new 

beginnings. We trust the Lord for His guidance in 2020 so that we may continue to faithfully serve our 

Lord’s faithfulness and commands to reach many lives and orphans that are yet to be disciple and are in 

distress and take the Gospel so that every person has the chance to hear the Good News of Jesus Christ!!!  

 

May Our Lord fill you with happiness, love, good health, and bless you with the desire of your heart and 

make all your plans succeed in 2020! 

 

In His Service, 

 

 

Henry & Neri Tran                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2Sing to the LORD, bless His name; Proclaim the good news of His salvation from day to day. 3 Declare His glory 

among the  nations, His wonders among all peoples. Psalm 96 : 2-3  

   


